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SF 3706 sets the first-tier limit for agricultural homestead property at $2,500,000 for assessment year 

2023. Beginning with assessment year 2024, the limit will be annually adjusted by the department of 

revenue pursuant to current law.  

 

The house, garage, and surrounding one acre of an agricultural homestead has a class rate of 1.00% 

for the first $500,000 of market value, and 1.25% on any remaining market value. The remainder of 

the agricultural homestead farm property is divided into two tiers, with the first tier receiving a class 

rate of 0.50% and the remaining market value receiving a class rate of 1.00%. The department of 

revenue each year determines the first-tier valuation limit, rounded to the nearest $10,000. The limit 

is the product of: (1) the first-tier limit in the preceding year; and (2) the ratio of the statewide 

average taxable market value of agricultural property per acre in the preceding year to that of the 

second preceding assessment year. 

 

The first-year valuation limit for the last seven assessment years is as follows: 

 Assessment Year    First-Tier Valuation Limit 

2022      $1,890,000 

2021      $1,890,000 

2020      $1,900,000 

 2019      $1,880,000 

2018      $1,900,000 

2017      $1,940,000 

2016      $2,050,000 


